Dear Colleagues, 

In these difficult times we hope you are all keeping safe and well. 
We wanted to take the opportunity to update you all on the status of operations at Diamond and outline our plans for the coming months. We regret we will be cancelling all instrument time scheduled in AP27 from June to September. 

As you may know, Diamond Light Source has been accepting proposals for COVID-19 related research since early March. Since then, we have been operating the synchrotron and a subset of beamlines from Tuesday-Friday, as well as some microscopes at eBIC to support over 20 COVID-19 related projects. 

Access has been restricted to fully remote experiments only. For the foreseeable future, we will continue to operate Diamond, satisfying priority access for COVID-19 related work. 
However, we are also looking to gradually and safely include remote academic and industrial user access on other projects, but keeping on-site activity and personnel to a safe minimum. In the coming days and weeks, we will be investigating how we can increase the level of user operations in a safe way. 

This means: 

· We will review the cancelled proposals and consider which experiments might be feasible under the current restrictions of no users on-site.  
· Some experiments will be able to proceed remotely with a user collecting data, but others may become possible if data can be collected with one Diamond Scientist setting up your samples, in collaboration with your team at your home institution.  
· Experiments involving complex set-ups, such as sample environments, are unlikely to be feasible especially if two Diamond staff would be required on site.  

We are however unlikely to be in a position to support all experiments at this stage, even if they are individually feasible. If your experiment was cancelled in the previous run (April/May) or the rest of AP27, the instrument team will be in touch with users whose experiments may be feasible, to discuss what might be considered possible under the evolving new operational mode. 

It is still too early to say anything about a call for AP28, but we are considering what would be appropriate and will be in touch with you soon for a formal update. 

Best regards, 
 
Diamond User Office on behalf of 

Andy Dent
Deputy Director, Physical Sciences

